
BOARD MINUTES 
SEPTEMBER 12, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, September 12, 2022, 2022 
in the Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl 
Wood and Christy Bates, County Auditor.   
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.  Also present was Casey Jarmes, 
News-Review and Lisa Ossian. 
 
8:31 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of September 6, 2022 as submitted.  Deke Wood 
seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
8:45 a.m. - Met with Engineer Andy McGuire regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department 
was held.  Andy informed he received a call from the Tri-County School Transportation Director 
regarding the approximate 1.25 mile road closure, for regrading purposes, on 160th Avenue to Hwy 22 
to inquire why he was not notified of said closure.  Andy responded he was not informed of the prior 
transportation director’s departure and noted the importance of communication by all parties 
involved. 
     
1.  Review and possible approval of resolution 2022-9-22-A approving Keokuk County Secondary 
Roads IRVM acquisition of a Spraysync monitor system through an IRVM grant was held.   Andy 
informed the grant funding is $2,683, with matching county funds of $1395 that total $4,078 for said 
system.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the IRVM grant acquisition as submitted.  Fred 
Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
 9:05 a.m. – Possible approval of AHEAD Regional Housing Trust Fund (RHTF) contribution for 
programs and services was held.  Motion was made by Fred Snakenberg to approve the contribution as 
submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
 9:10 a.m. – Possible approval of 28E agreement between Keokuk County Treasurer and Iowa 
Department of Transportation was held with Christine Edmundson Long, Treasurer.  Christine 
informed this 28E is necessary for Keokuk County to participate in IDOT issuance program.  Motion 
was made by Deke Wood to approve the 28E agreement as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the 
motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
9:15 a.m. – Various Board and Committee reports was held.  Fred Snakenberg participated in a Decat 
meeting.  Neither Mike Hadley nor Deke Wood had scheduled meetings last week. 
 
9:20 a.m.- Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  The Kiwanis Club of 
Sigourney provided a pavilion progress update.  Jeff Kiebel, Custodian, has a planned absence for a few 
days.  We currently do not have a fill-in custodian, therefore, department heads will be responsible for 
their own office during this timeframe.  Lisa Ossian stopped in to see what the Board would like to see 
happen in legislation. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 
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The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet September 19, 2022.      
 
 
                                                                                                                 _______________________ 
                         Michael C. Hadley, Chairman 
              Board of Supervisors 
 
 
____________________________ ____________________________ ________________________ 
Daryl Wood                                     Fred Snakenberg                    Christy Bates 
 
 


